Minutes of Parish Advisory Council Meeting

Held on Wednesday, 15 January 2014

Present: Fr. D. Hennessy, Wilf Ablard (Chair), A. Poole (Minutes), D. Richardson (Treasurer), J. Timmins, A. Lamberton, Sr Mavis Langmead RJM, J. Birchall, Dennis McGeachie, Anna Boulton.

Parish: B. Lamberton, D. Birchall, Simon Lappin, Joe Cox, Sally Cox., M. Campbell, Rachel Fisher. 

1.    Opening Prayer and Welcome

Wilf welcomed everyone and Fr David opened the meeting with a   prayer.

2. Apologies for Absence:  Teresa Whitley, Teresa Doran, F. Badcock, C. Richardson.

3. Minutes of last Meeting (AGM 6.11.13): Accepted as a true

record of that meeting and signed by Wilf.

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes:   None.

5. Treasurer’s Report: David reported that the Finance Committee met last night (14.01.14.) and agreed and set a budget for 2014: deficit on the year of £22,030.  However, carried over approximately £20,000 from 2013 which means in effect it is a neutral spend.  In comparison, last year the deficit was set at £18,400, but ended at £10,277; as several of the programmed works were not carried out.  These deferred projects will be undertaken this year (see Fabric Report).

6. St Cecilia’s:
Fr David reported that on 1 May 2014 the matter of future of St Cecilia’s will be on the agenda for the Council of Priests, the Bishop’s Diocesan advisory group.  He is confident the decision to sell will be agreed, with the probable involvement of the Diocesan approved valuers/auctioneers, Brown & Company.  Fr David reminded us that a local valuation of £300,000  had been made some two years ago.  

 7.  Group Reports:

       Fabric: Update on projects:

Church Hall: Gas heating: to connect to main gas and install a meter Alan has obtained two quotes (£5,000 and second just over £7,000).To Provide and install two 10Kw heaters (removing 4 night store heaters) £3,000 – best quote: Gas Shop Total approx. £8,000 - £10,000

Revised Electrical heating in hall: replace 4 night store heaters with 4 convector heaters with time switches.  Variety of heaters available from £250 - £350 for 2Kw heaters.  To replace existing on/off switches with electric timed push button heaters: approx. £2,500


Option of Combi boiler and high level fan assisted radiators throughout the building also explored and discussed at Finance Committee Meeting. Final quotes from supplier and installer awaited.

Suspended Ceiling in Hall: Option of installing a suspended ceiling to reduce heat loss and possibly improve acoustics being explored.  

The recently reported problem with lighting circuits in the hall and entrance has been remedied.

The auto flush units in the men’s urinals are inoperative and Chris O’Brien is in process of repairing the units. Alarm required for Disabled Toilet.
Church: Alan reported a leak in the corner of one of the stained glass windows which has been examined and identified by Chris O’Brien and Chris intends to reseal the leak in the near future.  Due to the leak there is a need for some sealing and painting of the area and I will arrange this.  Chris has also agreed to remove the damaged external lighting housing from Church wall opposite hall entrance. Looking for appropriate transfers to put on the glass doors, Wilf has put in temporary ones.
Wilf confirmed that DPL have checked the lighting systems and signed off on that.

Stations of the Cross: Alan said he is investigating the possibility of cleaning and lighting the Stations of the Cross.

Garden:  Wilf has three quarters removed Sycamore Tree and Laurel and he confirmed that he would complete the removal of rest of the roots and advise Alan when completed.  Alan to supervise the revised layout of paving area to enable the team of gardeners to proceed.

Liturgy:  No Report.

Fr David said that with Lent approaching he was open to any suggestions for liturgy.  Stations of the Cross poorly attended at St Felix on Sunday afternoons in past few years, despite some excellent reflections available.

Possibility of offering an early morning Mass.  There will be an evening Mass (vigil Mass for Ash Wednesday) and two morning Masses for Ash Wednesday, one at the Convent and one at St Felix.  Date to be decided for Votive Mass in honour of St Felix, possibly 1st Wednesday in May, but date to be decided in due course.  The Lenten Service of Reconciliation at St Felix will be held on Thursday, 10 April.

Team Felix (Social):

Jenny supplied the following report: During 2013 £2,448.47 raised for parish funds (£400 more than in 2012).  Christmas raffle was one of the best for several years and helped towards this figure.  The lunch club voted to support East Anglia’s Children’s Hospices, Felixstowe Town Pastors and East Suffolk Association for the Blind – each will receive £225.  We have already held our first lunch club and next week on 24 January a hunger lunch has been arranged to follow the 12.00 pm Mass and is part of Christian Unity Week.  Proceeds to go to Christian Aid. Parish support would be greatly appreciated.  Team Felix are looking forward to another busy year.

CWL: (supplied by Teresa Doran)

At our September Meeting we should have had a talk by Richard Holland, but unfortunately he couldn’t come along, but sent a number of mystery objects for members to identify which caused great hilarity.  In October we had a visit from our MP, Dr Thérése Coffey who talked about her life in Parliament as a Catholic MP WHICH WAS VERY INTERESTING.  Dr Coffey is a very friendly lady and spent time talking to individual members over a cup of tea.

In November Fr David came to talk to us about Fr Liam’s Questionnaire. We also discussed our Christmas Charities and had a brief report from National Council.  December saw us making Christmas wreaths under the expert guidance of Giovanna.  We enjoyed it so much we asked her to come back next December to do table decorations.  In January we went to the Alex  for a meal.  A very successful few months.

CAFOD: No Report.   Knights of St Columba: No Report

Association of Family of Jesus and Mary: (supplied by Anne Poole)

The Strawberry Tea held at the Convent on 13 July was well supported and a happy social occasion.  We contributed approximately £400 to RJM work in Syria.  Following summer break meetings recommenced in September and Barbara Lamberton joined us and gave a very interesting and entertaining talk, with illustrations, on her solo walk to Santiago de Compostela.  This meeting was well attended.  Our October meeting took the form of an illustrated report from two members who had attended the AFJM General Council in Rome, earlier in the summer.  In November Sr Bridget led us in an Advent Service with readings and music which helped to set the scene for the four weeks of Advent.  On 23 November we held a Christmas Coffee Morning in the Church Hall with Tombolas(proceeds sent directly to aid RJM Sisters’ work in Syria).  Our January meeting takes place on Thursday, 23 January and we have a speaker from the RNLI – information in this week’s Newsletter.  3 February is the feastday of St Claudine Thevenet and members are hoping to celebrate the day in some way, possibly by planning a meal at a local restaurant.  The monthly meeting will focus on the life of St. Claudine, the foundress of the Religious of Jesus and Mary.  Planning is underway for a Day of Recollection or Retreat in Lent.  We are currently making plans for future meetings and also discussing whether or not to alter the format, together with a possible change to the day/date of our monthly meetings.

8. Parish Priest’s Notes: Fr David said that Bishop Alan will be preaching at the Christian Unity Service at St John’s on Sunday evening (20th) and encouraged everyone to attend.  He said possibility of Confirmation this year had been raised, but no decision made and uncertainty re number of possible candidates.  Need for help in running classes.  Mike Palmer no longer able to be involved.

9. Any Other Business:  Exterior Church Notice board: Rachel asked if consideration could be given to replacing the present notice board.  She said that if a replacement, angled notice board was erected at the other side of the Church Hall it would be visible from the High Road.  Alan said the present board needed replacing and Fr David asked Rachel to do some research and report back.  Dennis said this might be an opportunity for Hollesley Bay to offer painting services – he is involved in teaching there.

Dennis raised possibility of using Church Hall for family based self protection/karate activity. Preliminary discussion re equipment needed and whether storage space needed.  He would be interested in arranging to use the Church Hall for family based classes promoting self-protection/politeness skills.  For further discussion.

Parish Website: Jenny asked about updating of website as she has not been able to locate Newsletters.  Fr David said that although Darren Bennett took over the work from Mark Jones some time ago, he was not currently involved with it.  He asked for assistance and Anna Boulton thought her son, Ben, would be willing to look at the website; although it might be necessary to start from “scratch”.

Proposed Retreat in Germany – Sr Barbara: Anna reported that there had not been sufficient interest shown at the two meetings held to organise a St Felix pilgrimage to Gerleve.  It had been decided, therefore, that if any parishioners wanted to go they would need to join the St Mary’s group (Second week in September).

Pre-Mass Preparation: Joe Cox raised the matter of lack of silence in the time prior to start of Mass at St Felix.  Discussion re whether a bell might be used about 5 minutes before Mass starts to signal “quiet”.  A reminder note in the Newsletter was one suggestion and another was for Reader to reinforce “quiet” time, by mentioning from Lectern.  Fr David acknowledged the problem and said he would certainly mention at 6.00 pm Mass this Saturday.

Parish Diary: Simon Lappin is now responsible for updating the Parish Diary and said he would be grateful if events/functions could be emailed to him using his email address: sipeter54@gmail.com.

Disability Youth Group – possible use of Church Hall:Anna said she is interested in promoting the use of the hall and/or Level 2 premises.  She is exploring this and has got funding for a project, hopefully involving Churches Together.

Disability – Automated Door Entry: Rachel asked if provision could be considered.  Fr David commented that we are not “wheelchair friendly” and certainly push button entry should be looked into.

10. Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday, 12 March 2014 at 7.30 pm.

      Wilf thanked everyone for attending and Fr David closed the meeting with    

     prayer.

                                                                                                             Ajp.15.01.14.

